
 

Dear Families,  
 
Welcome back and I hope you all had a lovely half term. The period between now and Christmas tends to be the 
busiest of the year, with lots going on so please take a look at the diary on the next page. Scripts for Christmas plays 
are now making an appearance...so the count down to Christmas has began whether we are ready for it or not…!  
Reading Café’s are next week in the school hall. These are a lovely opportunity to share a book with your child at 
school, continuing to nurture a love of reading.  Please drop in from 0840 through the main entrance. Monday: 
Zennor; Tuesday: Piskies; Wednesday: Cormoran; Thursday: Morgawr; Friday: Bedruthan. Younger siblings are 
welcome to join too! 
 
Sports Report: 
Netball by Aela: 
On Wednesday, we played two matches. The first one was against Flushing, we won 6-2 and Freddie played really 
well, scoring all the goals! Next, we played Mawnan and lost 13-1. Libby scored the goal and everyone played 
amazingly well! 
 
Football by Poppie: 
On Wednesday, we played Constantine and Mabe. We played Mabe first and the final score was 2-1 to Mabe, but 
everyone played really well and Jake and Harry TS made some amazing saves. After that we played Constantine, it 
was 2-1 to Constantine but everyone played really well in the horrendous weather conditions. Livvie played well on 
the wing even though they were a really good team! 
 
News from the Friends 
It won't be long before we're gearing up for all the Christmas craziness so let's take a deep breath and enjoy the calm 
before the storm! If you're having a pre-Christmas clear out, our next Bag2School collection is booked for the 
25th November. Just fill a black sack with all your unwanted clothes, belts, hats, shoes etc and drop outside the 
school on the day. Bag2School pay us 50p per kilo we donate, so it's a great way of fundraising without any of us 
actually having to pay anything- plus a great excuse for a wardrobe clear out. There should be a leaflet coming home 
in the next week or so with more details on what can and cannot be donated.  
 
If you're doing any online shopping, please don't forget to sign up to www.easyfundraiser.co.uk and link to Friends 
of Kennall Vale School. There's no cost to you and it's super easy, but it makes such a difference. We've raised £255 
already, mainly through online grocery shopping! 
 
Online Safety 
Please find attached the latest  Online Safety Newsletter 
Have a great weekend, 
Mr Chirgwin 
 

04/11/22 

Stars of the Week! 

 

Piskies: Bertie 

Cormoran: Ewan 

Morgawr: Ida 

Zennor: Willow 

Bedruthan: Oscar 

Values Award:Travis 

Attendance Target for the year: 96% and above 

 

 

 

Week beginning  1st November 2022 

Piskies 97.3% 
Cormoran 96.3% 
Morgawr 98.1% 
Zennor 

100% 

Bedruthan 100% 



Diary Dates 2022/23 

Date Event 

w/b 07/11/22 Reading Café’s—see Dojo for more info 

25/11/22 Friends of KVS: Bag2School Collection 

01/12/22 Friends of KVS: Wreath making workshop 

w/b 5th December Christmas Plays 

12/12/22 Friends of KVS: Christmas Shopping Day  

14/12/22 Christmas lunch 

16/12/22 Break up for Christmas Holidays 3:15pm 

03/01/23 Spring Term begins 

w/b 13/02/23  Spring Half Term 

31/03/23 Break up for Easter Holidays 3:15pm 

17/04/23 Summer Term begins 

01/05/23 Bank Holiday — School closed 

w/b 29/05/23 Summer Half Term 

21/07/23 Break up for Summer Holidays—2:00pm 

24/07/22 INSET Day 

25/07/22 INSET Day 

Piskies have been creating firework patterns! 


